Dear

As we approach the 42nd anniversary of the attack of the USS LIBERTY, I would like to offer my thoughts.   I believe it would be appropriate if all Americans could pause a moment to remember the survivors of the attack and to observe a moment of silence for the 34 sailors who died in the attack

On June 8, 1967, the USS LIBERTY was patrolling the waters of the Mediterranean when Israeli planes and torpedo boats attacked the ship.   I refer you to the book “ASSAULT on the LIBERTY” by LCDR James Ennes; one of Liberty’s wounded eyewitnesses.   Israel was involved in The Six Day War and had attacked Egypt and was about to attack Syria the next day and were well aware of Liberty’s intelligence collecting capabilities during the critical stages of a war and did not want the Americans to pick up their strategy and tactics.

The Government of Israel contacted the White House and apologized saying that it was an accident.  However the crew of the USS LIBERTY is adamant that the American Flag was clearly and proudly flying that day.   It is a first in the History of the US NAVY that help did not come to an American Ship under attack.   Planes had been launched from a Carrier in the area, the USS SARATOGA; however, the planes were called back by the Secretary of Defense, Robert McNamara.

President Johnson accepted the apology as he did not want to embarrass an ally!!!   Imagine!!!   You will read that Israel paid compensation to the families of the crew and eventually paid the United States 6 million for damages to the Ship which in fact should have been 40 million.   Yet they never acknowledged that the attack was premeditated.

Volumes have been written regarding this incident and the Six Day War but most authors treat the USS LIBERTY as a footnote.

In recent years, Admiral Moorer, General Raymond Davis, Rear Admiral Staring, Ambassador James Akins and others have come forth stating the attack was deliberate.   They have asked that a new Court of Inquiry be convened by the Department of the Navy, operating with Congressional oversight, to thoroughly investigate the attack on the USS LIBERTY.

There is also a video available: “Our Story” produced by sligoproductions,com in which Admiral Moorer, Captain Joe Tully (Commanding Officer of the USS SARATOGA) and Rear Admiral Lawrence Geis (The Sixth Fleet carrier division Commander) and the survivors are  interviewed.

Also Admiral Moorer and his distinguished colleagues mentioned above have called for June 8th to be known as “USS LIBERTY Remembrance Day, in order to commemorate the Liberty’s heroic crew”.

I ask for your support in opening of new Court of Inquiry in order for the survivors to have their words recorded   so that all Americans will truly know what these heroes endured  42 years ago.    In addition, on June 8th, it would be fitting if you could enter into the “Congressional  Record”  USS LIBERTY Remembrance Day.

Sincerely 

